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Boise Data Request 0117 

Refer to 6:21-7:2. Please confirm the Company's position that, even if the 
Commission were to consider all non-wage labor costs that have increased as well 
as decreased, the pension and PBOP adjustments proposed by Boise and Public 
Counsel would not be fully offset. If the Company cannot confirm, please 
explain, given the statement that such increases would only "largely offset" the 
Boise and Public Counsel adjustments. 

Response to Boise Data Request 0117 

If the Commission were to consider updating all non-wage labor costs from the 
test period to forecast 2016 costs, there would be costs that increased (medical, 
401(k), and other) and costs that decreased (pension, PBOP, and other). The 
pension and PBOP adjustments proposed by Boise and Public Counsel would not 
be fully offset. 
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